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NEWSLETTER: FEBRUARY 2024 ISSUE 

CLUB NEWS INSIDE THIS ISSUE :   

Albion, Andover, Angelica, Attica, Avon, Batavia, Bolivar, Brockport, 

Chili, Churchville, Clarendon, Cuba, Dansville, Fairport, Gates-Greece, 

Hamlin, Hilton, Irondequoit, Kendall, Medina, Oakfield-Alabama, Scio, 

Scottsville, Varysburg, Walworth, and Wellsville 

 

 Hello fellow Lions, and I hope your 2024 is off to an 

amazing start.  I have continued to enjoy the visits to 

our clubs, with only four remaining – I am looking for-

ward to visiting Andover, Churchville, Irondequoit, and 

the Rochester Flaum Eye Institute Lions!!   

I also have been enjoying visiting your other Lions 

events.  I attended the annual Regional Meeting at 

Red Fedele’s Brook House in January, where Region 

3 opens up their invitation to all Lions in the District.  

We had an excellent guest speaker from Brazil, who 

described his many years as a Leo, and his adven-

tures in Lionism.  I had a wonderful time at the Dans-

ville Lions’ Freeze Your Buns Steak Roast at Stony 

Brook Park, and also at the Cuba Lions’ annual steak 

roast last weekend.  I also attended the Advisory Com-

mittee Meeting for Zone 2 this month for a most enjoy-

able gathering in Albion. 

Please give a very special welcome to our new Sec-
ond Vice District Governor, Lion Tom Flaherty from the 
Rochester Downtown Host Lions!!  Lion Tom was offi-
cially elected as 2

nd
 VDG at a special Cabinet meeting 

in January!! 

 

Continued on Page 2 



 

 

 

 

Membership has continued to drop for the District – as of today, we have added 48 

new members, but lost 78, for a net loss of 30 since July 1
st
.  Good news from our  

Leos, though, they are up 5 members!  Let’s continue to work towards Mission 1.5 so 

we can keep Changing the World for the better!  More members mean more service!!  

Please let us know if the District can be of assistance for your membership team 

building events.  You can also find many great ideas at the Member Resource Center 

at Lionsclubs.org. 

 

We are still looking for a Leos Chair for the District, please let us know if you are  

interested.   

 

Dr. Patti Hill reminds us that when Leos and Lions work together, everyone benefits, 

so let’s work together to strengthen our service today and support the next generation 

of service leaders! 

Peace Poster contest kits for 2024-2025 are now available at the LCI website.  This 

year’s theme is “Peace Without Limits”.  “For peace to be anything more than a 

possibility, we need to make it a priority. This year, we ’re asking our young stu-

dents to create a poster that speaks to our world ’s infinite potential for kindness 

once we commit to pursuing the idea of peace without limits. ” 

Looks like we are going to have an incredible turnout for the MD-20 100
th

 Anni-

versary Convention in Binghamton!  Both of the reserved hotels were quickly 

sold out of their blocks of rooms for this event, but there are several other hotels 

in the area – please don’t give up!!  This should be an amazing celebration!   

Save the Date:  DG Testimonial Dinner – May 19, 2023.  Time and location to be an-

nounced. 

Yours in Lionism, 

DG Mel 

 

 

 





 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

                                 

“New York State School for the Blind” 
BLIND STUDENT ACTIVITY FUND FUNDRAISER 

LIBRARY/MEDIA ROOM FUNDRAISER 

Every Club in 20E1 have received the fundraiser letter in November.  As of  

February 1
st
, 20 Lions Clubs of the 72 Clubs in 20E1 and 20E2 have  

donated. 

 

If each of the Clubs in our two districts donated $300, we will reach our $22,000 
goal.  PLEASE consider donating to this project. Personal donations are also 
greatly appreciated!   

 

REMEMBER: make your payable to: BLIND STUDENT ACTIVITY FUND and in 
memo line: LIBRARY.  

Send donation to BLIND STUDENT ACTIVITIES FUND, 28 Ross Street, Batavia, 
14020 

Let’s show our Lions cares about the students! 

IT’S GREAT TO BE A LION! 

We want to hear about your club!!! 

Next District newsletter deadline is April 8.   

E-mail articles to : 

lions20e1newsletter@gmail.com  



 







Andover Lions Club  

The Andover Lions held a big Super Bowl raffle to benefit their administrative fund. 

Albion Lions Club  

The Albion Lions Club will be celebrating 100 years as club this year, originally  

chartered in 1924!!  



Angelica Lions Club  

Just ended the 41st annual 200 club fund raiser.  This is only topped by our 42nd 
annual Ham and Turkey party held on opening day of big game season in Novem-
ber.  And this now is our second year of our Super Bowl raffle.  With these great 
find raisers we are able to hold our annual Senior Citizens Appreciation Dinner and 
out huge Halloween costume party for the youngsters. 

Attica Lions Club  

Christmas Party, Saturday December 2, 2023:  Approximately 50 persons at-
tended this annual event arranged skillfully by Lion Nate Nate & Sandy Eck.  At-
tica’s 10

th
 Hole was festively adorned for the holidays and a DJ provided enter-

tainment.  Thanks to all who donated Toys for distribution this year! 

SALVATION ARMY BELL RINGING 

Lion Luke Harding looks awfully happy 
here!  He must have received a large do-
nation! 

Once again Lion Carl Kocsis did an out-
standing job of scheduling members, fami-
ly, friends and students from both Alexan-
der and Attica schools to ring the bells.  

Student With Vision Problems 

 

At our October Board Meeting we heard from Attica resident Daythin Hamilton re-
garding her son Adam who needed special eye therapy to correct a condition called 
Esotropia.  A Go-Fund Me account was in progress but the over $7,000 cost was 
still way out of reach.  Our club donated $2000.  An appeal went out through the 
help of Lion District Governor Melanie Adams for assistance from other clubs in 
our district 20 E-1 and through the districts grant program.  The Brockport, Chili, 
Churchville and Scottsville Lions sent contributions and a district grant approved for 
$1,000.  All total $4,750 was raised!                                                                                           
On November 14

th 
Adam’s mother sent this note:                                                                                 

“I want to give a heart felt thank you to the Attica Lions Club as well as to the 
Scottsville and Chili Lions club and Brockport Lions Club. Because of your generos-
ity, we were able to begin my son Adam’s treatment for Vision Therapy Services.  
His first day is Tuesday November 14

th
.  With out your help this would not have 

been possible.  I can not thank you enough for the gift you have given our family.  I 
will continue to update you all on his progress.  Again, thank you and God Bless” 

GERMANFEST #14 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 24, 2024 



Avon Lions Club  

The Avon Lions Club has kicked off the 23-24 with our Toy Drive with serving  
almost 100 families. 

Huge success on our first Chicken BBQ last month. Sold 400 chicken dinners in 
our drive thru.  



Black lab Brandt travels back to Guiding Eyes For The Blind for his IFT (In For Train-
ing) evaluation on Tuesday, Feb 13th.  Brandt is a happy-go-lucky pup who is al-
ways ready to have fun and who surprises her all the time.   

Brandt is named in memory of Steve Brandt, a beloved member of the Avon NY Li-
ons Club and who was their liaison between the Club and Guiding Eyes For The 
Blind.  His family and the Lions Club raised enough money to special name a Guid-
ing Eyes For The Blind puppy as a unique way to pay tribute to Steve.  

Mark your calendar for our upcoming events with our Easter Egg hunt on the morning 
of March 23rd followed by our Trivia Night that evening at the Avon Park Theatre. 
 

SAVE THE DATE June 22nd for Avon Lions Club 70th Anniversary.  All Lions Clubs 
invited. A night of celebration with dinner, dancing with the live band Trilogy at  
Willow Creek. More details to follow. 



Batavia Lions Club  

District 20E’s Blind Student Activities Fund 

The students at the New York State School for the Blind had a great Christmas. 
Each of the 49 students at the school received a gift specially selected for them 
thanks to the Lions of District 20E-1 and E-2. 

Thanks to Lion Santa (2ndx VDG) Tom Flaherty and elves PDG Judy MacKnight 
and Batavia Lion Liz Saleh. 

The Batavia Lions were surprised when their Christmas Party turned into a wedding 
reception when Lion Secretary Terri Lawson and Lion Tamer John Huntzinger ex-
changed wedding vows with Lion Judge Bob Balbick officiating. 



Bolivar Lions Club  

The Bolivar Lions Club held their annual Super Sunday raffle and party on Feb-

ruary 11
th
 at the Bolivar Fire Hall. It was very successful and was attended by 

about 150 ticket holders. The Club awarded a total $5,000 to all the lucky winners.  

Lions Lois Whitney and Deanna Worth 
preparing Weck rolls.  

 

 

Lion Brad Schiralli and President Jason 
Isaman preparing beef 

The next best thing to being at 

the real game. 



Brockport Lions Club  

The Brockport Lions Club members and family packaged and personally delivered 
50 holiday meal bags, weighing over 50lbs, to individuals and families on Dec. 
20th. Some food items were donated by Chet the Bread Man, Brockport food 
shelf, Salmon Creek CC, Brockport Community Connection and Brockport Lions 
Club. Pictured are Lions assembling the food into the 50 bags.  



Lion Club President Jim Detar awarding many Brockport Lions with Chevron's 

for 10 years plus of service. Featured here are Lion Mike Schaffer, Lion Sarah 

Favro, Lion Cheryl Warner, Lion Laurie Streb and Lion Pam Beach. Congratula-

tions everyone with a special shout out to Brockport Lion Dick Martin for 65 

years of service!  

Welcome to the club, Lion Tiffany fea-

tured here with Lion Chuck, Lion  

Lauren and sponsor Lion Sue!  

Our new member Lion Brittany-

Profit Rheinwald with PDG Chuck 

and Lion Kevin  



Lions Club of Chili 

The Lions Club of Chili put the finishings touches on gift baskets to be de-

livered to families in need in their community.  

It was a "Souper" Saturday with 

many Brockport Lions serving up 

soup at the Senior Souper Bowl 

hosted by the Sweden/Clarkson 

Rec Center! Mmm Mmm good!  



The Lions Club of Chili held their first meeting of 2024. Lots of exciting things 
happening. We had a guest speaker from Waste Management, Nicole Simonetti. 
She gave an interesting presentation on the Mill Seat Landfill in Riga, Eco Park, 
and lots of information on recycling. Pictured below, are club president Karen 
McCloskey and Nicole.  

February has been busy with eye screenings for Us!   We've screened 97 kids at 

Pearce 4 kids and Mary Cariola!  



Clarendon Lions Club  

The Churchville Lions Club had their annual WinterFest BBQ at the Churchville Ele-

mentary School on January 28th. Once again the Lions braved the elements to pro-

vide 450 chicken barbecue dinners packed and bagged in assembly-line fashion 

while our Leo Club runners hustled meals out the door and into waiting cars. The 

Lions are grateful to the volunteers and for the generous support from the communi-

ty in making the event a huge success.   

Churchville Lions WinterFest BBQ 

Churchville Lions Club  

We are busy preparing for another great 
season of selling their famous sausages, 
hots, and burgers beginning with the 
Holley JuneFest, continuing through the 
summer with the weekly concert series 
at Point Breeze.  We are looking forward 
to another wonderful year!! 



Churchville Lions Red Kettle Ringers 

Throughout the month of December Lions Clubs from Churchville, Chili and Scotts-
ville took to their bells and kept their Salvation Army Red Kettle full to the brim. Situ-
ated between the Aldi’s Grocery and Pet Supplies Plus in Chili Center, the Lions 
weathered chill hands and feet to thank their patrons who donated whatever coins or 
soft money they could muster during this time of high prices for goods. A hearty sa-
lute to all Lions who gave of their time to the Red Kettle Campaign! 

Lions Al and Doug hit the bells for 
the Red Kettle which was already 

full on arrival. 

Nancy Neiderauer ringing the bells with 

her stylish white gloves. 

Lions Barbara and Jim take their 
turn ringing the bells. 

Lion Doug does a solo. He noted that 
soft donations were notoriously $5’s. 



Cuba Lions Club  

The Cuba Lions were ringing the bell for the Salvation Army in December. 

Cuba Lions provided a book on manners to all the students in the 1st and 4th 
grade.  



Dansville Lions Club  

The 45
th
 annual “Freeze Your Buns” steak roast was February at the Clara Barton 

Pavilion in Stony Brook State Park.  Organized once again by Lion Larry McKin-
ney this day of socializing, good food, good beverages and a relaxed afternoon 
has always been a good time.  



PDG Bob Infantino arranged for the Dansville Lions to make a visitation to the 
Cohocton Lions Club on February 11.  

 

As they do annually, Jan Infantino and her kitchen crew prepared a full ham din-
ner on February 10 for selected senior citizens in our area.  In addition to the 
meal, gifts will also be included for each recipient  

 

The Fund Raising Dinner Committee, chaired by Tom Kelly, has planned a 
Stuffed Chicken Breast dinner for Sunday, February 25 at the Moose Lodge.  
This will be a drive through pick up from 1:00 to 3:00.  Tickets have been distrib-
uted to our membership. 

Fairport Lions Club  

The 2024 Region 3 meeting was a big success. There was a large crowd that 
braved a Travel Advisory on a very windy night. Red Fedele's provided a delicious 
meal and there were some delicious pies from Special Touch Bakery. MC Tom Fla-
herty did a great job. Those Fairport Lions were belting out Lions songs. The key-
note speaker, Raniere Pontes from Brazil, gave an inspiring talk about LEOS and 
Lionism.  



Gates Greece Lions Club  

The Gates Greece Lions distributed food baskets  to 25 needy families 



Hamlin Lions Club  

Hilton Lions Club  

The Hilton Parma Library display window 
shows what the Lions Club does all around 
the world.  



Irondequoit Lions Club  

Irondequoit Lions Club started off 2024 with a post holiday luncheon at Hose 
22 on January 13

th
 2024.  Arranged by Lion Jim Verni we had 12 members at-

tended who braved the very windy and cold day.  It was nice to get together af-
ter the holidays, relax and enjoy good food. 
January meeting members discussed the upcoming year with fund raisers and 
activities. 
First fund raiser is the club’s place mat which will be used the week of Easter 
at Uncle Danny’s Restaurant, 555 East Ridge Road.  Proceeds from this fund 
raiser will help offset some of our projects.  Also it was agreed that a container 
will be put in the town library as the club will be collecting personal hygiene 
products for Irondequoit Community Cupboard as well as the Women’s Care 
Center. Donations of diapers, wipes, personal hygiene products like deodor-
ant, toothpaste, shaving items etc. will be gladly accepted. This collection will 
run for 2 months until end of March, beginning of April. 
Preparations for the Club’s 66

th
 Annual Easter egg Hunt are underway and will 

be held Saturday March 30
th

 beginning at 9am sharp at Camp Eastman. 
Paper work has been delivered to the towns 3 high schools for the Dr. Robert 
Santo Irondequoit Lions Club Memorial Scholarship. Lions Sharon Gass and 
Deb Muratore are on the committee.  Paper work is due end of March. 
Eye glasses continue to be collected at the towns various drop office site plus 
ROG on Clinton Avenue South. They will be delivered/picked up by a repre-
sentative from Inter Vol. Glasses will be sent to Belize.  Also a vision screening 
has been completed at the West Irondequoit Early childhood intervention pro-
gram. Hopefully we will be able to schedule a couple more. 
Hoping all Lions and their families had a Happy Valentine’s Day. 



Kendall Lions Club  

The Kendall Lions were full of holiday spirit tonight at our annual Christmas party 
and auction to benefit the Kendall Food Cupboard. Lions John Becker , Gary Kludt 
and Bob Ryan not only entertained their fellow Lions but did a grand job of auction-
ing the many items donated by our members which will give a very generous dona-
tion to the food cupboard  

 

 

DG Mel Adams presented a membership chevron to Lion Eric Maxon celebrating 
his 10 years of service. Lion Bob Ryan received a 35 year chevron. Lion Ken 
DeRoller was recognized for his 40 years of service! Thank you Lions for all you 
have contributed to our club and the many hours of service you have provided. 

At our February 1st meeting we welcomed new member Carol Lenz. Lion Carol 
was sponsored by Lion Sec Steve Giverson. Welcome Lion Carol we look forward 
to serving with you. 



Medina Lions Club  

The Medina Lions made the town beautiful with their awesome Christmas lights 

display! 



Oakfield Lions Club  

The Oakfield-Alabama Lions Club made an amazing donation of fifty flash 
drives to their local library. These flash drives are available to patrons (adults, 
teens, or children) free of charge!  



Scio Lions Club  

The Scio Lions donated money to Scio school nurse and loan closet programs. 

Scio Celebrated it's Bicentennial.  The Scio Lions Club put on a Sausage, Pepper 
and Onion dinner along with chips and drinks for the community  There was all sorts 
of events that day along with a DJ that played during our dinner.  We sold out of food 
and the community had a very enjoyable evening. 

Scio Lions Club held a Golf Outing at the Friendship Golf Course with donated  
prizes and a 50/50 raffle with the proceeds going toward the Scio Central School 
Senior Student Scholarship Program. We raised $1640 for the students. 

The Scio Lions Club started a community project and hired a contractor to replace 
the roof on the Lions Pavilion at the Fireman's Park in Scio. This was a $5800  
project for the town and the project was complete within 5 days. The pavilion is 
rented out just about every weekend from April threw August for different commu-
nity events being used by hundreds of people over the course of the year. 

The Scio Lions Club held a road clean up with 4 members working the road between 
Scio and Wellsville. 



Scottsville Lions Club  

Christmas Baskets: On December 16, 2023, members of the Lions Club 

of Scottsville and Scottsville Cub Pack 140, Boy Scout Troop 140, Girls Cub Pack 

140, and Girl Scout Troops in the Scottsville area met to assemble and deliver 19 

boxes of foodstuffs to families in the area. Boxes included a full Christmas dinner 

including turkeys! This is a Signature Event for our Club.  

Santa and Mrs. Clause come to Scio. On December 1st around 200 parents and 
children joined in our Christmas Celebration at the Scio Library where Santa and 
Mrs. Clause saw children of all ages and then the Lions Club gave out cups and 
toys to the children while the library handed out cookies and cocoa and the fire-
men participated by bringing Santa in on the firetruck and controlling traffic. It was 
a joint event enjoyed by all. 

On December 2nd the Scio Lions Club put on a pancake breakfast at the school in 
conjunction with a Basket Raffle and Craft Show/chicken BBQ. All proceeds from the 
Pancake Breakfast were donated to the School for their Toys For Tigers campaign to 
buy Christmas Gifts for families in the community. The Scio Lions donated $350 for 
the program. 



 

Varysburg Lions Club  

The Varysburg Lions Club annual creation of fruit baskets for the elderly, over 100 
baskets created and handed out.  

The Varysburg Lions Club and the Fol-
som Trailblazers we would like to thank 
everyone who participated in our annual 
Fran Kehl Memorial Dice Run and Old 
Dog Show.  

The turnout was great and boy was there 
some impressive old dogs on display.  

We look forward for this again next 

year and to see you all again. 



Our lions helping out another lion. 

The Varysburg Lions club lost charter member Ray 
Luce in February. Please keep your thoughts and 
prayers with his family and friends.  



Walworth Lions Club  

The Walworth Lions Club Christmas Party!!  The hard work and dedication to our 

community is appreciated by many! !! 



Wellsville Lions Club  

76th Annual Lions March 1&2, 2024  




